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The newsletter of Plymouth Miniature Steam. Published quarterly (normally 
March, June, September & December) and issued free to members. Cut-off date 
for submissions is 24 th of the preceding month (i.e. Feb, May, Aug & Nov).  
 
We  operate  a  ground  level  track  of  approximately  half  a  mile  in  length  at  
our  site  at  Pendeen Crescent,  Southway,  Plymouth,  with  facilities  for  3½,  5  
and  7¼  inch  gauges.  
Public running occurs on the first and third Sundays of each month, from April 
until the end of October. 
For further details and membership information, please contact Ian Jefferson 
(01752-788862) or Malcolm Preen (01752-778083). 
Current Membership Rates - Adult £25, Junior £10. 
7ÏÒËÓÈÏÐ ÆÁÃÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÔ Ȭ4ÏÒ "ÒÉÄÇÅ (ÉÇÈȭ ɉ×ÁÓ %ÓÔÏÖÅÒ 
Community College), Plymouth, £25 per term (10 weeks) or £3 per session. 
 
Editor:  Dave Biss, Sunnyside, The Crescent, Crapstone, YELVERTON, 

Devon, PL20 7PS. 
Tel: 01822 854433.       Email -  pms.editor@hotmail.co.uk 

Web - www.plymouthminiaturesteam.co.uk 
We also operate an email message service within the membership; if you wish to 
join, please send an email to jbmon@btinternet.com  
Please note that contributions reflect the views of the writer and are not 
necessarily endorsed by the Company. 
Trading Post - Members advertisements for models and other related items are 
published free.  
Non-members £1 per entry. Trade, by arrangement. All items for inclusion to be 
sent to the Editor.  
Plymouth Miniature Steam, a Company limited by guarantee, registered in 
England No. 3360128 
Your Committee for 201 8: 

Ian Jefferson Chairman  General 
Nick Hill Vice Chairman  Bob Masters 
Ursula Brown Secretary  Chris Nash 
John Briggs / 
James Atkinson 

Treasurer    Alan Smith 

Selwyn Brown Track Marshal  Bob Sims 

 
 
Front cover :  Concrete laying ɀ Photo Ian Jefferson (more details page 7) 

Club Details  

mailto:pms.editor@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.plymouthminiaturesteam.co.uk/
mailto:jbmon@btinternet.com
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Portable Track  
Mon 7th May  ς Cornwood Fair in the Square 

Sun 3rd June ς Tavistock Steam Fair 

Sat 9th June  ς Buckland Monachorum Summer Fair 

Sat 16th June  ς Meavy Oak fair 

Sat 4th August ς Loddiswell Show 

Sat/Sun 11/12th August ς RAF Harrowbeer 1940Ωs Weekend 

 

All are TBC and will only go ahead if enough people express an interest in running it. 

Please contact editor. 

Contents  
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From the Chair  

February and time for another magazine. On this occasion, I am able to start 

with congratulations. One of our younger members, Reece Burgess has had an 

item published in óEngineering in Miniatureô Reece has been working on a model 

tram, with components laser cut from MDF. You may remember that he showed 

it to us at last yearôs Bits ón Pieces evening and now he has gone international! 

He has set the rest of us quite a challenge. Well done Reece and keep it up! 

Back down to earth at Goodwin Park, we have been very busy. Despite one of 

the wettest winters of recent years, a large portion of the track was dug out last 

year, ready for replacement. This year, after preparing the foundation trench, a 

good turnout of members at the end of January helped to lay more than 16 tons 

of concrete in just over 3 hours. Because of the location, pumping was the only 

sensible option, after all, barrowing such an amount of concrete through 100 

yards of mud did not bear thinking about! Now in mid-February, we are starting 

to lay the new rails onto this base and by the time you read this we will hopefully 

have it all laid and have started laying the screed. There are a couple of other 

areas that are giving cause for concern and the plan is to do spot repairs on 

these as well. Most of this work has been done by quite a small band of 

volunteers, turning out with great regularity, sometimes in appalling conditions, 

only sustained by our resident chef. The lunches that have been served up by 

John on some of these days have been exemplary, to the extent that we have 

asked that he commit some of the recipes to these pages for us all to try! So 

look out for the forthcoming ócookery pageô! But we are not resting at that; 

thoughts are already turning to the work that may be required at the end of this 

year, as long as nothing else declares itself óessentialô. 

Of course the track is just the most obvious piece of maintenance that is under 

way, there is more that needs regular attention and hopefully by the time this 

reaches you, the scheduled work on the locomotives and stock will have been 

completed and we will have moved on to some of the jobs that are just urgent. 

We have to remember that these still need to be done, otherwise we could be 

faced with problems in the near future. Again this is being done by members of 

From the Chair  
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the same small group of volunteers, so progress is inevitably, not quick. We 

must thank those who have assisted in any of this yearôs maintenance work. 

But one more member of this group on each of the working days could speed 

progress significantly. In between times, a small amount of progress is being 

made on the third Wren with a few items having recently been completed by a 

member who volunteered his services following my last appeal. Again I do have 

a few items ready for manufacture, so more volunteers would be welcomed and 

if more volunteers come forward, I will just have to work through the drawings 

to match parts to volunteers. 

On the administrative front, I was able to report at the AGM that we have now 

secured a new lease on Goodwin Park, which will take our tenure though to 

2043! I just have to get this lodged with the Land Registry. Inevitably, as this is 

looking forward by 25 years, we have to think not just what we are going to do 

in that time, but also who is going to do it? Which brings me on to the fact that 

we will lose some members of the committee over the next few years, so will 

need volunteers to come forward to fill these vacancies. We have already had 

the challenge of finding a new treasurer and John will be handing over 

responsibility to James through the coming months. Not all committee members 

have such a significant role, so please do consider whether you could spare 

that little extra time to help guide your club through the coming years. A side 

effect of the work to obtain the new lease is that our profile has been appreciably 

raised with some of the local councillors. We are now seen as a significant asset 

to the local community, in recognition of which we have been given small 

donations from the funds they control, to help offset our maintenance costs. We 

have to thank them for this bit of help. 

So, as we look forward to the 2018 season, we have to thank those of you who 

renewed their membership promptly and hope that this magazine will act as a 

reminder to those who may have misplaced the first notice. The AGM was quite 

well supported and amongst other decisions taken was to establish the charity 

that we will be supporting for 2018 and 19. This will be óThe Snowdrop Appealô, 

which aims to provide facilities at Derriford hospital for families who have lost 

babies through stillbirth or neonatal death. For the benefit of newer members, 

the support we provide, is to place publicity and collection facilities in the 
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clubhouse and to donate the rides takings from one public running Sunday 

(usually the third Sunday in September). I would remind you that we are always 

on the lookout for nominations of small, local charities that may benefit from 

support, so if you have a ópetô charity, then please let me know and it can be 

added to the list of candidates for future years. 

So with the start of the running season looming large ahead of us, we have an 

amount maintenance to complete before the first public Sunday on April 1st. But 

before then, we have also managed to reschedule the talk that was deferred 

from November. Thus, the talk on the óPlymouth, Devonport and South Western 

Junction Railwayô will now be held on Tuesday March 13th at Derriford Church 

Hall, Powisland Drive at 7:30pm. This certainly promises to be an interesting 

evening, so please come along and lend your ears! And finally remember that 

we will need all the help that you can provide once the running season starts. 

Enjoy your hobby and I hope to see you all soon. 

Your committee for 2018: 

Ian Jefferson Chairman 
Nick Hill Vice Chairman 
Ursula Brown Secretary 
John Briggs Treasurer  * 
Selwyn Brown Track Marshal 
Bob Masters  
Chris Nash  
Alan Smith  
Bob Sims  

 

*  John will be transferring the treasurerôs responsibilities to James Atkinson through the 

Year and James will join the committee in the middle of the year. 
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Track Work  
Ian Jefferson 

 

 

Above: The first 8 tons about to enter the pump            

Right: The other end of the pipe where it all came out    

Below: Some of the concrete gang 

  

  

Track Work  
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New track starts to appear 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shed road track ready for screeding 

Track Work  


























